MEMO

January 12, 2001

To: John Capece

From: Andrea Pipinato and Claudia Perlongo

Subject: Gator Slough SWMM Modeling Project update

The Gator Slough storm water management modeling for the City of Cape Coral has scheduled to be conducted in three scopes.

The whole project area is located in Cape Coral between the northern Lee County borderline and Pine Island Road.

Scope I covered upstream reach of Gator Slough canal from weir number 19 to the Slough crossing US Highway 41.

Scope II covers the downstream areas (downstream of weir 19 plus all areas draining to weirs 11, 13, 14 and 15).  Scope II includes construction and calibration of the model representing the reaches downstream of Weir 19.  

Scope III of this project requires to link the two models, and run the continuous system for the 5, 25, and 100-year design events.

Scope I has been accomplished by Dec. 4, 2000.

Scope II has been conducted starting from getting reports, maps, and field data, and it is now at the input data phase.  Two of the four main channels, including sub-reaches, as the Gator Slough and the Horse Shoe Canal, have been completed for canals and lakes, regarding cross sections, storage areas, and existing hydraulic structures (bridges, weirs, canal interconnections, culverts), so that both the hydraulic and the runoff layer in the SWMM model are ready to be run.

Hermosa Canal and Shadrow Canal are only missing for geometric characteristics and storage areas.

With regard to the boundary conditions for the canal system, we assumed that they are given by the sea level at the Pine Island Road latitude, thus, to mimic these conditions in the XP-SWMM software, we are still waiting from the City of Cape Coral to get the stage-history of water surface elevations at that location.

The first preliminary run will be executed after a final refinement of the entire canal system.

